<DATE>

The Honorable Senators/Representatives Name

United States Senate/United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20510/Washington, DC 20515

Dear Senator/Representative Last Name:

I am an employee of the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), working as a Systems Specialist at the <INSERT FACILITY NAME AND LOCATION>. I am also a member of the Professional Airways Systems Specialists (PASS). Systems Specialists are responsible for the maintenance, repair, operation, installation, and certification of over 45,000 FAA facilities and equipment used in air traffic control and national defense. As your constituent, I am writing to inform you of the FAA's plans to contract out safety related jobs at my facility.

I have just learned that the Administration has instructed every federal agency to take a harder look at what federal jobs can be contracted out. As you know, the President's budget included language asking that the agencies contract out five percent of commercially competitive jobs in FY 2002, an additional 10 percent in FY 2003, with an ultimate goal of 50 percent by 2006. In order to meet these arbitrary quotas, the FAA has now determined that the work Systems Specialists perform‑which has always been listed as "inherently governmental" or "core capability"‑is now commercially competitive. This opens up my job to the possibility of being contracted out.

I have worked for the FAA for over <NUMBER> years. It is my job to understand how individual components of air traffic control equipment functions, as well as how the equipment interrelates and the impact my work has on the safety of the flying public. Contractors, on the other hand, do not know how the equipment they work on connects with the overall air traffic control system. This can lead to outages and delays, impacting public safety. It was the Systems Specialist workforce who successfully ensured operation of the systems that helped safely land all of the aircraft in the National Airspace System (NAS) after the tragic attacks of September 116`. I find it irresponsible to think that this Administration would even consider contracting out the inherently governmental work I perform.

My colleagues, FAA Aviation Safety Inspectors, are also fighting to prevent their jobs from being contracted out. The Office of Personnel Management has suggested that their work be reclassified from the "Investigation, Enforcement, Inspection and Compliance Group' to the "Transportation Group." I believe that if this change is applied the FAA will determine that their jobs are commercially competitive and subject to contracting out. It is imperative that the certification, surveillance, and enforcement they provide to the FAA remains "inherently governmental"

I am asking that you oppose any efforts to contract out the safety related aviation jobs. Please tell the Administration that the inherently governmental work Systems Specialists and Aviation Safety Inspectors perform should not be sold to the lowest bidder.

Respectfully,

Jane Smith

111 Main Street

Yourtown, ST 54321

010‑555‑1212

